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Year #22 for Attitude of Gratitude 
Saturday, November 18

Attitude of Gratitude is Opening Doors’ largest fundraiser and thanks 
to our generous supporters, our guest list keeps growing! Last year 
we moved the event downstairs to the Exhibit Hall at the Grand 
River Center to accommodate our record 540 guests. This year’s  
festivities will take place on Saturday, November 18. Tickets are $80. 
All sponsors will be listed in our September issue. Auction item 
donations are welcome! 

Sponsorship 

Opportunities

$15,000 ~ Diamond 

$10,000 ~ Platinum 

$7,500 ~ Gold 

$5,000 ~ Ruby 

$2,500 ~ Emerald 

$1,500 ~ Sapphire 

$1,000 ~ Topaz

Long-time sponsors 
Cottingham & Butler 
(top) and Kunkel & 

Associates (left) 
enjoyed the festivities 
at our 2022 event.

Save the Date 
Saturday, 

November 18 
Grand River  

Center

OpeningDoorsDBQ.org/AOG

Scan for more information!Scan f



ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 
2100 Asbury Road, Suite 8    

Dubuque, IA 52001 
Hours: 8 AM to 5 PM, Monday-Friday 

Phone: 563.582.7480         
E-mail: info@openingdoorsdbq.org 
Web: www.openingdoorsdbq.org 

Opening Doors operates Teresa 
Shelter, Maria House and Francis 
Apartments. Women and children  
who are experiencing homelessness 
come to us to help build a new life.   
We provide goal planning and life  
skills training that will enable them to 
take care of themselves and achieve 
their full potential.  We offer a hand up 
in the world, not a handout.  

Our three doorways of hope for women 
and children experiencing homelessness 
are much more than a place to sleep. 
We offer the opportunity for women to 
claim their own power and become  

self-sufficient.

Three Doorways  

of Hope 

All Doorways include: One-to-One 
Support, Community Resources,  

and Life Skills Training 

DOORWAY #1: TERESA SHELTER 
Emergency &  

Extended Stay Shelter 

1111 Bluff Street, 563.690.0086 
l Stay of up to one year 

l Short- and Long-term goal planning 

DOORWAY #2: MARIA HOUSE 
Transitional Housing 

1561 Jackson Street, 563.582.6286 
l Stay of up to two years 

Opening Doors
While the Midwest is experiencing a drought, 
good things are raining down on Opening 
Doors! 

Our Filling Your Cup event was sensational, and 
sold out! We are already counting the days ‘til 
June 27, 2024!  

East Central Region contacted us out of the 
blue, and we are beyond grateful to have 
received funds to help with program staff 
salaries and subsidies for our permanent  
supportive housing program. This quarter we 
also learned Maria House needs its ancient 
security system replaced, and BOOM Kole 
Wagner calls to say that Glenn McDonough 
nominated us and 100+ Men Who Care  
selected Opening Doors as their Q1 recipient 
with a $12,700 donation! 

We are grateful to this community who continues 
to share with us so we can be the rainbow at 
the end of a homeless woman's storm!  

Carol Gebhart 
Executive Director 

From the Director’s Chair

Carol Gebhart 
Executive Director

 “In this unique  
situation in which  
we were required  
to spend our fund 

balance down, it's so 
gratifying to the East 
Central Region that 
we can invest the 

funds locally and with 
partners who are 
committed to the  

well-being of those 
who experience  

brain health issues.” 
—Mae Hingtgen, CEO 
East Central Region

l Advanced life skills and goal planning

DOORWAY #3:  
FRANCIS APARTMENTS 

Permanent Supportive Housing 

1501 Jackson Street 
l Housing option for Maria House  

& Teresa Shelter clients 
l Income-based affordable housing 



On June 29, Opening Doors welcomed award- 
winning storyteller, comedian, and motivational 
speaker Kelly Swanson to the stage for our 2nd

annual Filling Your Cup.  Our unique coffee-
themed event has been a sold-out success for 
two years running!  

SAVE THE DATE  
June 27, 2024 ~ Hotel Julien

A special thanks to our emcee Pati Gallogly,  
sponsors, guests, volunteers, vendors and the 
awesome Hotel Julien staff.  

Thanks for Filling Our Cup!

Thank You Sponsors! $1,000 Americano 

$500 Cup-ucchino 

$300  
Latte 

$1,500  
Expresso 

Photos courtesy of the Telegraph Herald.



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
President: Mike Welbes 

Vice President: Katie McClain 

Secretary/Treasurer: Mira Mosle, BVM

Andy Benko 
Marci Blum, OSF 
Kim Budde 
Gary Collins 
Jill Connors 
Kevin Crahan 
Kevin Deeny 
Brock Even 
Eric Foy  

Quincy Howard, OP 
Deb Jasper 
Betsy McCloskey 
Kevin Meyers 
Rob Reinert 
Sarah Ross 
Kiesha Sainci 
Andy Schroeder 
Krista Sigman 

OUR TEAM 
Executive Director  

Carol Gebhart 
cgebhart@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Development & Marketing Director
Ann Lorenz  

alorenz@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Program Director 
Ashley Ehrlich 

aehrlich@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Assistant Program Director 
Audrey Hinz 

ahinz@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Case Managers  
Emily Sass 

esass@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Cassie Nelson 
cassie@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Program Support Specialist/ 
Volunteer Coordinator 

Lauren Krapfl
lauren@openingdoorsdbq.org 

volunteer@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Office Manager  
Erin Renner 

erin@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Program Advocates
Jacqueline Alexander, Sarah Conley, 

Devin Freeman, Bella Hanniford,  
Jamie Lake, Rose Malinowski,  
Abby Riegler, Tabria Thomas 

Maintenance 
Kent Schumacher 

Grants are vital to our mission as this funding source represents 
20% of our annual revenue!

ANDERSEN CORPORATE FOUNDATION 
A grant from Andersen Corporate 
Foundation will fund emergency shelter 
supplies at Teresa Shelter. 

DUBUQUE COUNTY 
The Dubuque County Supervisors awarded 
Opening Doors a grant to help with program  
staff salaries. 

EAST CENTRAL REGION
A one-time grant from East  
Central Region (ECR) will partially 
fund program staff salaries and our 
permanent supportive housing program.   

FEMA 
Opening Doors received a grant for food and  
diapers from the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency (FEMA).  

SINSINAWA MINISTRY FUND
A Sinsinawa Ministry Fund grant will provide  
program staff salary support.  

UNITED WAY OF DUBUQUE AREA TRI-STATES
Opening Doors is proud to be a United Way 
agency for 23 years!  

Grants Power our Future 

Congratulations to Cozzie who now lives at Francis Apartments!



Volunteer 
Opportunities

Plug into our mission of empowering 
the lives of women and children 

experiencing homelessness.

Maria House Volunteer          

Ride Connect           

Child Care 

Meal Provider          

Event Staffing           

Office/Clerical 

Internship/Work Study

Lauren: 563.582.6286    volunteer@openingdoorsdbq.org 
OpeningDoorsDBQ.org/ways-to-help/volunteer

“We rise by lifting others” 

     —Robert Ingersoll

Meet Lauren Krapfl

Lauren Krapfl joined our full-time team 
in May as our Program Support 
Specialist. Besides working with the 
women and children we serve, Lauren 
also leads our volunteer team! She 
started working with us as an intern
before becoming a part-time Program 
Advocate shortly after. Lauren 
received her bachelor’s in social work 
and sociology from Loras College and 
a Master of Social Work from Clarke 
University.  In her free time she enjoys 

spending time with family and friends, reading new books, 
and baking fun treats! 

Lauren is excited about leading our volunteer team.  Her first 
priority is to align volunteers during the weeknights (anytime 
between 4 and 9 PM) to support the women and children  
we serve at our Maria House location (training provided).  
She is also building a new program called Ride Connect.  
Volunteers provide rides to the grocery story for our residents 
on Sundays from 2 to 3 PM.  Volunteers can either use their 
own vehicle or the company van.  A valid driver’s license and 
insurance is required. 

 Quincy Howard, OP             Kevin Meyers    Rob Reinert

Welcome New Board Members!

Opening Doors is pleased 
to welcome three new 
board members: Sr. Quincy 
Howard, Planning Specialist 
with Sinsinawa Dominican 
Sisters; Kevin Meyers, 
Account Executive with 
Kunkel and Associates and 
Rob Reinert, Financial 
Advisor with Northwestern 
Mutual.



COMMUNITY  
FOUNDATION OF  

GREATER DUBUQUE 
Endowment Gifts,  

Donor Advised Funds 

Michael & Mary Pat Ament 
Anonymous 
Cody Family Fund 
Mike & Judy McCoy 
R.D. McDonald Memorial Fund ~  
   Rob & Leanne McDonald 
Bob & Donna Wahlert Donor  
   Advised Fund 

Great Give Day 

Dianna & Al Bahl 
Gail Chavenelle 
Deborah Clifford 
Gary Collins 
Charlotte Enright, OSF 
Fidelity Bank & Trust 
Eric & Kim Foy 
Nicole Gantz 
Carol Gebhart 
Vickie Holmberg 
Delores Kass 
Diane Knockel 
Mary Lechtenberg, OSF 
Ann Lorenz  
Heather LuGrain 
Susan Maloney 
Jennifer Nielsen 
Derek Olberding 
Julia Omarzu 
Leah Parrish 
Art & Dianne Roche 
Zac & Amy Scherrman 
Mary Schmid 
Paul Schramm 
Janet Schroeder 
Randy & Kathy Sigman 
Judy Sinnwell, OSF 
Kristi & Matt Tompkins 
Dan & Betsy Wild 
Sue Wilson 
Karen Zeckser 

IN HONOR OF 
In honor of Franciscan Jubilarians 
   Mildred Leuenberger, OSF 
In honor of Terry & Paula Friedman 
   Gerald & Mary Jorgensen 
In honor of Shirley Hansen’s 90th 
Birthday 
   Karla O’Connor 
In honor of Rick Mihm 
   Sandralee Scott 

In honor of Maureen Siegert’s 90th 
Birthday 
   Anonymous 
   Sue Bergfeld 
   Barbara Meloy Callahan 
   Robert & Marlene Chapman 
   Kevin & Maureen Crahan 
   Richard & Joan Czipar 
   Barbara & Richard Dolter 
   Michael English 
   Marilynne Field 
   Lynn & James Gorman 
   Darlene Hantelmann 
   Joyce Honkamp 
   Vonda Hosch 
   Ruth Ann Kehl 
   Sharon Kirby 
   Roger & Rose Maiers 
   Dorrance & Patricia Manders 
   Joy McCarthy 
   John & Robin McEnany 
   Ruth McEnany 
   Patricia McGuire 
   Ron & Barb Nowacki 
   Janet Pins 
   Mary Rose Corrigan-Psihoyos  
      & Gus Psihoyos 
   Karen Reidy 
   Kathleen Reisdorf 
   Sean & Irie Sargent 
   Kathryn Schantz 
   Patrick Schroeder 
   James & Lora Siegert 
   Robert & Sandra Smith 
   Chuck & Helen Spielman 
   Jeffrey & Vickie Theis 
   Mary Vosberg 
In honor of April Southwood 
   Alexander Southwood 
 

      IN MEMORY OF 
In memory of Sue Bauer 
   Anonymous 
In memory of Bill & Greg Bernhard 
   Mary Lou Reisch, OSF 
In memory of my mother,  
Patricia J. Bohy 
   Jodie Bramel 
In memory of Charlene Bradley 
   Anonymous - “Charlene felt strongly 
      about helping women & children.”      
   Joan & Patrick Bradley 
   Jean Brumm 
   Kathleen Craine & Jerry Pendergast     
   William & Beth Havlovic 
   Teresa Koch 
   KZIA, Inc. 
   Kevin Rauch 
   Joe Ritland 

In memory of Francis Brimeyer 
   Jane Brimeyer 
In memory of James P. Curoe 
   Monica Curoe 
In memory of Sr. Wilma Drees & 
Sr. Helen Huewe 
   Gerald & Mary Jorgensen 
In memory of Jan Evans 
   Tracy & Craig Nowack 
In memory of my Earl Fagan 
   Esther Fagen 
In memory of Ambrose Florence  
& David McDonnell 
   Marlene McDonnell 
In memory of Bonnie S. Gloeckner 
   Allen Gloeckner 
In memory of Patrick Green 
   Rita Green, OSF 
In memory of Marjorie Hellmann 
   Janet Pins 
   David & Sheila Pitts 
   Maureen Siegert 
In memory of Norma Jean Holthaus 
   Beckman/Postol Family Fund 
In memory of Shirley Kamentz, OSF 
   Karen Kurt 
In memory of my son Mike whose 
wish was to feed everyone 
   Shannon Keller 
In memory of Margaret Kirkendall 
   Joseph Kirkendall 
In memory of Patty Jo Konz 
   Dr. Cynthia Konz & Jon Roraff 
In memory of Alma Knepper 
   George Knepper  
In memory of Herbert Lampe 
   John & Janet Schroeder 
In memory of Robert & Delores 
Link 
   Steve & Darla Benda 
In memory of Dane McCoy 
   Jolene Darter & Friends 
In memory of Michael 
   Shirley McCullough 
In memory of Maxine Menadue 
   Wayne & Michelle Brown 
In memory of Karl Millius 
   Eleanor Wallace 
In memory of Nancy Noonan 
   Amy Kluesner 
In memory of John O’Connell, 
beloved Father, Grandfather and 
Friend 
   Jon Berkley 
   Sheila O’Connell Berkley &  
       Keith Berkley 
   Brand Tech Scientific 
   Thomas & Laurie Bribriesco 
   Sarah Greer Bush 

   Cassandra Collum 
   Megan (O'Connell) & Matt Cox 
   Paul & Tammy Flynn 
   Terry & Paula Friedman 
   Jason Linze 
   Gary Mariman 
   Elizabeth Maruggi 
   Michael McCormick 
   Joseph McInerney 
   Marla McKinney 
   Megan Mio 
   Dee Moore 
   Mary Murphy 
   Lucille Nicholson 
   Richard & Cheryl Passanisi 
   Maureen Sattan 
   Kathy & Dana Schrack 
   Kelly Tetterton 
   Diane & Jim Tiedje 
   Linda Vannatta 
   Rita Walljasper 
In memory of Leona Onken 
   Ruth Kleitsch, OSF 
In memory of Peggy Pearson 
   Paul Fuerst 
In memory of Carol A. Pfeiler 
   Louis P. Pfeiler 
In memory of my grandmother 
Sheila Seigel 
   Damon Trainor 
In memory of Camilla Tjarks 
   Tanya Tjarks 
In memory of Carol Walsh, former 
Opening Doors’ Board President 
   Terry & Paula Friedman 
   Wayne & Michelle Brown 
   Patrick, Susan, Steve,  
      Janet & James Walsh 
In memory of Ralph & Anna Mae 
Welter 
   Darlene & Bill Mauss 
In memory of T.J. Welu 
   Carole Welu 
 
GENERAL GIFTS 

100+ Men Who Care 
Harry & Mary Althaus 
Amazon Smile 
Anonymous 
Aquin Cathlic Elementary School 
Dr. Scott & Carolyn Arnold 
A.Y. McDonald Mfg. Co.  
   Charitable Foundation 
Donna Bauerly 
Joyce Bausman 
Sarah Behnke 
Diane Bergquist 
Carol Ann Berte, OSF 
Lauren Bingham 
Donna Bisanz 
Rev. Russell Bleich 
Edwin & Barbara Blinks 
Jeffrey & Kathleen Bodine 
Dr. Thomas & Catherine Boxleiter 
Mary Anne Bradish, BVM 

Opening Doors is grateful for the continued support from our community. Donations are from 2/10/23 to 7/6/23. 
Please call 563.582.7480 to inform us of any omissions or errors. Thank you for supporting our mission! 

Friends of Opening Doors



Jodie Bramel 
Aaron Brandt 
Patrice Brimeyer 
Dennis & Kathleen Bruck 
Molly & Joe Burger 
Burkey’s Bar and Grill 
Catholic Daughters of America -  
   Court Mary of the Assumption #1976 
Catholic Daughters of the Americas - 
   Court St. Pius #1714 
Catholic Daughters of the Americas -  
   St. Rose Court #350 
Center Grove United Methodist 
   Church (Peosta) 
Church of the Nativity 
Church of the Resurrection
Dr. Frank Cicciarelli 
Noreen Clark 
Gary Collins 
Wayne & Barbara Collins 
Megan Connolly 
Jill Connors 
Rick & Michele Cornish 
Irene Dahlman 
Sandy Davidshofer 
Kevin Deeny & Megan Stull 
Ronald Delagardelle 
Ann Deleeuw, BVM 
Dixie Demmer 
Joyce Denczek 
Fr. Alan Dietzenbach 
Michael & Priscilla Doland 
Liz Donahue, OSF 
Dubuque Eagles Club “Eagles Eyes 
   on the Future Committee” 
Dubuque Elks Lodge #297 
Tom & Pat Ellwanger 
Jerry Enzler & Katherine Fischer 
Doreen Fager 
Donald & Carole Felderman 
Barbara Fernandes, BVM 
Marilynne Field 
Gary & Colleen Foust 
Mark & Kris Friederick 
Larry Friedman 
Al & Maureen Frommelt 

Rich & Connie Gabrielson 
Tim & Kris Gallagher 
Pati Gallogly 
Ed Gansemer 
Kay Gaul, OSF 
Carol Gebhart 
Rachel Gerber 
Edna Ginder, OSF 
Allen Gloeckner 
Terry & Christi Goldbeck 
Rita Green, OSF 
Kirsten Greenfield 
Dick & Mary Jean Gregory 
Henry Grubb 
Keith & Erin Habel 
Janet Haverkamp, OSF 
Florence Heflin, BVM 
Jane & Dave Heiar 
Betty Hillary 
Dan & Jenny Hillary 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 
Joyce Honkamp 
Mark & Marion Huettner 
Dr. Janine Idziak 
Mary Janssen 
Pam Jochum 
Jerry & Mary Jorgensen 
Claira Kapraun 
Shannon Keller 
Michael & Jean Kelly 
Leo & Helen Kennedy 
Klauer Foundation Trust 
James & Nancy Klauer 
George Knepper 
Russ & Ann Knepper 
Knights of Columbus St. Patrick’s 
   Council 8178 
Julia Koellner 
Terry & Juliana Kouba 
Lindsey Krapfl 
John & Mary Kretz 
Meghna Krishnan 
Norbert & Linda Kutsch 
Jacqueline Lahr 
Charles Lane 
Yasyn Lee & Mark Niemer 

Mildred Leuenberger, OSF 
Lord of Love Lutheran Church, Galena 
Ann Lorenz 
James & Marilyn Maas 
Emelyn Malecki, BVM 
Rose Malinowski 
Diana Malone, BVM 
Glinda Manternach 
Dr. Timothy William Martin 
Bill & Darlene Mauss 
Nancy McCarthy, BVM 
Anne McCormick, PBVM 
Fr. Tom McDermott 
Nancy McLaughlin 
Richard & Glady Meehan 
Robert & Sandee Merrick 
Robert & Celma Michels 
Mira Mosle, BVM 
John Mousel 
John & Marianne Mullen 
Kevin & Trisha Mullen 
Joseph & Jeanette Nilles 
Jennifer Noel 
Mary Nolan, BVM 
Nordstrom DC299 
Tracy & Craig Nowack 
Ron & Barb Nowacki 
Judy O’Dell 
Mary Anne Oliger 
Marcella O’Rourke, BVM 
Robert & Ann Osterhaus 
Fr. Paul Otting 
Regina Reicks 
Sarah Reicks 
Janet Reihle 
Katheryn Reuter 
Patty Richard 
Vickie Robin 
Art & Dianne Roche 
Joyce Rohlik, BVM 
Lyle & Linda Ronek 
St. Columbkille’s Catholic Church 
St. Joseph Catholic Church, Bellevue 
Allen & Joan Sampson 
Don & Wilma Sanders 
Darlene Sarvis 

Paul & Joyce Scherner 
Don & Mary Scherrman 
Jessica Schlader 
Mantea Schmid 
Gary & Pamela Sejkora 
Bonnie Sims 
Sisters of Charity, BVM 
Sisters of the Presentation 
Sisters of St. Francis 
Sisters of the Visitation 
Steven & Marilyn Skahill 
Matt Southwood 
Dr. David & Eva Stabenow 
Karen Steimel 
Jan & Bill Stoffel 
Karen Stoffel 
Pauline Stolteben Foundation 
Stuff Etc. Inc. 
Summit Congregational UCC 
Ken & Marlene Tekippe 
Brad & Shelly Theisen 
Nancy Thompson 
Rose Timmerman 
Msgr. Thomas Toale 
Johanna Trisoliere, BVM 
Gerald & Judy Turnis 
Ron & Laura Udelhofen 
Len & Susan Uhal 
Donald & Lucille Usher 
Gary & Tammy VanCleve 
Mary Waddell, BVM 
Clem & Judith Walleser 
Betty Weber 
Carole Welu 
Ann Wertz 
Pauline Wiezorek 
Katrina & Andy Wilberding 
Joyce & Dan Willenborg 
Leta Willman 
Wyoming Methodist Church 
Neill Yeager 
Ed & Sara Zaccaro 
Karen Zeckser 

Thank you for your 
continued support! 

Thank You Kiwanis!

A 2022 grant from the 
Dubuque Kiwanis Club 
for our Children’s 
Activity Fund provided 
activities, supplies and 
clothing for the children we serve. 
Thanks to the Club, staff and  
residents recently enjoyed a fun and 
restorative outing at Coconut Cove.
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Wish List Top 10

#1 – Tax Deductible Cash 
Donations 

#2 – Gift Cards (i.e., Gas, 
Burger King, Dollar Tree, 
Dollar General, Dominos, 
Eagles, Fareway,  
Happy Joe’s, Hardees,  
Hartig Drug, HyVee, KFC, 
McDonald's, Pizza, Staples, 
Target, Taco John's, 
Theisen's, Walgreens,  
Wal-Mart) 

#3 – Copy Paper 

#4 - Paper Towels 

#5 - Shampoo, Conditioner 
and Body Wash (full size)

#6 - Garbage Bags (13 gal.)

#7 – Dishwasher Detergent 

#8 – Toilet Bowl Cleaner 

#9 – Kleenex 

#10 – Dish Soap 

Please  CLIP & SHARE!  
Thank you for your support!

ARE!  
rt!

Scan here to donate.

Thank you for  

considering a  

donation!

OpeningDoorsDBQ.org

Thank you for your interest in supporting Opening Doors. 
Donations can be dropped off or shipped to Teresa 
Shelter, 1111 Bluff St., or our administrative office  
located at 2100 Asbury Rd. (M-F, 8-5).


